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March 15, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Thomas J. Vilsack 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20250 
 

Dear Secretary Vilsack: 

 

On behalf of the 140,000 members of the National Association of Home Builders (NAHB), I am writing 

with regard to tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ .ƛŘŜƴΩǎ Executive Order 14017

 lumber and timber markets, 

including the US Forest Service, Foreign Agricultural Service, and Agricultural Marketing Service.2   

 

One of the core policies upon which the E.O. is founded includes the idea that the United States requires 

resilient and secure supply chains to ensure our economic prosperity.3 9ƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŜŎƻƴƻƳƛŎ 

prosperity is vital to ensuring every American has a roof over their head each night; likewise, a robust 

residential construction industry increases shared prosperity.  

 

NAHBΩs 140,000 members lie at the penultimate stage of countless building materials supply chains and 

thus rely heavily on as seamless and steady supply as the chainsτboth foreign and wholly domesticτ

are capable of functioning.   

 

Lumber’s Supply Chain Effects on Housing 

 

¢ƘŜ ƭŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴǘ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŎƘŀƛƴǎ ŀŦŦŜŎǘǎ ōǳƛƭŘŜǊǎΩ ƳŀǊƎƛƴǎ ōǳǘΣ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ






